January 4, 2018
THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

Hardin County Board of Education

FROM:

Teresa Morgan, Superintendent

SUBJECT:
Awarding Contract for Wide Area Network Provider

ISSUE:

The current contract for our wide area fiber network expires June 30th, 2018.  A Request for Proposals (RFP) was submitted on October 30, 2017.  Bids were due by 10:00 am December 6th, 2017.  The new contract will begin July 1, 2018.
FACTS:

Hardin County Schools (HCS) requested proposals for lit fiber (vendor owned, maintained, and lit) and dark fiber (vendor owned and maintained, district lit and operated) as part of this project.  Prospective vendors were encouraged to submit proposals with multi-year (5 or 10 years) agreements with renewal options.
HCS received proposals from two vendors, Windstream & Brandenburg Telecom.  Each vendor provided proposals for lit and dark fiber options.  

CONCLUSION:

In determining the quality of the vendor’s proposal, HCS takes into consideration the cost of service (initial and life of the project), vendor’s skill, experience, facility, NOC, previous work standing, financial standing, past experiences with the vendor, capacity and ability to hand new work in addition to the projects that are already in progress, quality and efficiency of construction plant, compatibility with existing district equipment, and quality of equipment to be utilized on the project.
Taking all these factors into account, the 10 year dark fiber option from Brandenburg Telecom would be the best option for HCS.

RECOMMENDATION:

I recommend that the Hardin County Board of Education accept the proposal from Brandenburg Telecom for service to begin on July 1, 2018 for a 10 year contract to provide dark fiber for our wide area network. 

